
 

         
November 9, 2015 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”), State of New York.   

 
   Second Revised Leaf No. 194.2 
   Second Revised Leaf No. 466 
   Fifth Revised Leaf No. 467 
 
   To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective:  February 13, 2016 

   
 The purpose of this filing is to propose housekeeping/clarifying revisions to Rule 34 - Economic 
Development Programs, Program 5-Recharge New York (“RNY”) Power Program and Service 
Classification No. 12 – Rule 6.2.4 with the following revisions. 
 
 
1. Leaf No. 194.2, Rule 34.6.2.5 – This Rule has been revised to more accurately describe how 

notification from the New York Power Authority (“NYPA”) is received by the Company when an 
account received RNY service. The language change is more consistent with the other utilities 
tariffs in regards to the notification for changes and notifications from NYPA. 

 
2. Leaf No. 194.2, Rule 34.6.3.1 – This Rule has been revised to eliminate the language that states 

the Company will revert the Customer back to the billing period of the appropriate service 
classification from calendar month billing when the Customer loses their RNY allocation.  The 
Company believes that this is an unnecessary administrative burden on the Company and may 
become confusing to the customer who is already established on calendar month billing.  

 
3. Leaf No. 194.2, Rule 34.6.3.2 has been eliminated in its entirety. This Rule refers to contractual 

supply obligations between NYPA and its customers, which has no impact on the Company or its 
obligations to the customer.  Therefore, the Company believes it should be removed from the 
tariff to avoid customer confusion. 

 
4. Leaf Nos. 466 and 467 – The tariff leaves have been revised to update the filing procedures for 

Standardized and Individually Negotiated Contracts. 
   
 Because of the housekeeping/clarifying nature of this filing, waiver of the newspaper publication 
requirements of PSL § 66-12 and 16 NYCRR Part 720.8 is requested for this filing.  Also, Attachment 1 
included with this filing contains a redlined leaf showing where the revisions are proposed. 
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 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 
 

       Sincerely; 

 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Lead Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing 
PJR 
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